EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Friday, May 18, 2012

2:00-4:00 pm

3-104L MCB, Biology Program Library/Conference Room

Minneapolis Campus
Present:

Jean Underwood, Richard Brown, Beth Pettit, Rogene Schnell, John Ward, Stuart Goldstein (Chair), Nikki Letawsky Shultz,, Robin Wright, Martha Flanders, Paul Siliciano

Absent:

Leslie Schiff, Sue Wick, Jane Phillips, Hannah Oho, Upasana Arvindam 

AGENDA

Approve minutes from April 20, 2012 meeting

The vote on approving the minutes was moved to the retreat. The retreat will be June 14, in STSS 114, at 9:00 a.m.

2.  Old Business


Biol 2001 - Career Planning for Biologists (Jean) 

The question is whether we begin requiring all students entering CBS, beginning this Fall, to take this course.

There was some discussion of Biol 1020, the Biology Colloquium, which has been taught by Kathryn Hanna, and the future of this offering after her upcoming retirement.  This course has served some of the functions for orienting students that are served by Biol 2001.
Related to these courses, Robin described the new advising model that will be implemented over the summer and through the 2012-13 academic year. The new model is, in some ways, patterned after the Dean’s Scholar’s program.  The envisioned course will incorporate features of the Biology Colloquium, and might replace it.

Paul indicated his discomfort with the number of credits/activities being required of students that are NOT content-related. He feels these may be squeezing out room for content-related courses while, at the same time, the content in all disciplines is expanding. For example, in the Biochemistry program, in particular, students who begin focusing on Biochemistry as juniors, do not have the chance to get to electives before the end of their program. This results in a de-emphasis on the upper-division elective content-related courses. He feels this is a disservice to students.

There was extended discussion about CBS mission / goals and how we meet these goals, and a discussion of how many students actually need the career planning or preparation skills that are emphasized in Biol 2001.

Discussion evolved towards perhaps NOT requiring Biol 2001, but listing it as recommended, or requiring the course but providing a student with an “opt-out” option, based on specific criteria (these criteria were not detailed in the discussion).  It was noted by at least two committee members that not all students need the course and making these students take it, keeps them from making progress within their chosen field. The possibility of requiring it for some majors but not others was entertained. Robin liked the idea of requiring the course but having an opt-out option defined for special cases. 

In addition, CBS is creating a “career catapult” course for upper-division students. The option of giving students a choice of which course to take (requiring one) was considered. Paul was still concerned about non-content-related courses keeping students from taking upper-division content-related courses.

The topic was tabled, for continued discussion at the upcoming retreat.

3.  New Business 


  Standards for readmitting students to CBS (Nikki, Stu) 

They described the case of a student who had transferred out of CBS and, while enrolled in CLA, his GPA went down so far that his GPA no longer met the minimum requirement for (re)admission to CBS – even though if he had remained in CBS his GPA would have been adequate for continued enrollment. Although this scenario very seldom occurs, it discourages student from experimenting with other colleges. 

The committee voted to automatically admit students who have been previously enrolled in CBS and have been continuously enrolled at the U.


  Allowing double majors for students in other colleges (e.g., BSE majors) (Nikki)

The committee discussed whether non-CBS students should be able to declare a CBS-major only, rather than applying to CBS to receive a BS in addition to their current degree. The requirements are the same, so it seemed like we should discontinue allowing non-CBS students to declare a CBS-major only. These students should apply to receive a dual degree instead.

4.  Announcements

Nikki has been named the 2012 NACADA (National ACademic ADvising Association) Outstanding Academic Advising Administrator!
